
 
19 December 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Uniform  

As we move towards the end of the calendar year, please can I remind you of our uniform policy and ask for 
your support in ensuring it is adhered to rigidly when we return in January.  

We want every one of our students to look smart and think smart and therefore, I ask that any issues with 
uniform be rectified over the holidays ready for the spring term.  

When we return in January all uniform issues will be addressed with the student before they are permitted 
entry into the main school.  This may include lending items to students such as ties, bags or shoes to ensure 
that every single student enters the main school with the correct uniform items. 
 
Ongoing breaches of our uniform policy will be dealt with using the school Behaviour Policy including the use 
of detentions and Isolation. 
 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
Appearance 
 
As with uniform items, appearance issues will be addressed before the students are permitted to enter the 
main school. Please be aware, this may necessitate a request from staff to students to remove jewellery 
items or piercings. Ongoing breaches of our uniform policy will be dealt with using the school Behaviour 
Policy including the use of detentions and Isolation. 

 
 
Acrylic / Nails 
It has been noted that a small number of students are currently wearing acrylic / false nails, potentially in 
preparation for festive occasions during the holidays. Please could I ask that arrangements are made for 
these to be removed before students return to school on Monday 8th January. 
 
Long nail extensions pose a risk when a student is engaged in physical activity or taking part in specific 
subjects within the curriculum.  If one is ripped off, it can also cause painful rips and cuts to the skin of the 
wearer. 
 
Confiscation of jewellery  
This term staff have confiscated large amounts of jewellery from students daily. During the Autumn term this 
has been returned at the end of each school day but from Monday 8th January any jewellery confiscated will 
only be returned at 3pm on The Friday of the week that it was confiscated. The confiscation and return of 
jewellery are time consuming processes and can lead to negative conversations when we should be focussing 
on maximising learning within school.  
Your support in this matter is appreciated and I would advise all students to leave jewellery at home and 
follow the appearance expectations as outlined earlier in this letter. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Coats 
Coats must be removed by all students when they are in the school building. The only exception to this is 
when students are using the Refectory or our temporary eating area. 
 
Persistent breaches of this rule may mean that students have their coats confiscated during lessons. The 
confiscated coats will be available to collect for students to wear outside during breaktimes. 
 
The return to learning following the disruption endured by students, parents and carers this term is our 
absolute priority but I also want to ensure that we maintain our expected standards of uniform, appearance 
and behaviour moving into 2024. 
 
Finally, many thanks to you all for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

I Brown 

 
Mr I Brown 
Deputy Headteacher 
 


